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Planning and Transport Committee Meeting
Monday 28th April 2014
At 7.30 pm in the Village Hall
Minutes

Present: Cllr L Britt, Cllr C Beglan, Cllr P Heeley, Cllr M Turley

Members of the public: Two

Clerk: Rebecca Luckin

1. To consider accepting apologies for absence 
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Cook (illness).

2. To record declarations of interest from members in any item to be discussed and agree dispensations
Cllr Turley declared an interest in the Barratt’s development.

3. To approve the Minutes of the last Planning & Transport Committee meeting 
The minutes of the meeting of 17th March 2014 were agreed as being a correct record and duly signed by the Chairman.

4. To consider planning applications:

DC/14/0628 - Maplewood Chestnut Close - Proposed two storey side extension – extension on time requested. 
Councillors discussed the application and noted that the footprint remained the same, there were no issues with overlooking, but that a tree was close to the boundary of the proposal.  Councillors agreed no objection, but would request that Tree Officer, Will Jones be informed of a tree close to the boundary.

DC/14/0684 - Rock Business Park, The Hollow - Removal of Conditions 1, 2, 3 and 4 of DC/13/1521 (Approval of Reserved Matters following outline permission DC/13/0197).  

Councillors agreed that it would be difficult for Councillors to comment, since technicalities were being discussed.  After reviewing the information to the best of their ability, Councillors agreed in principal that conditions imposed by HDC to protect the amenity of residents should not be removed and Councillors would ask Planning Officers to stand by the original conditions attached to the permission.

Farnborough Airfield - Public consultation on change of flight patterns

The meeting was adjourned to allow a member of the public with expertise to speak:

Farnborough Airfield wish to increase their capacity.  Gliding Club members would not be able to use the Parham Airfield, if flight paths at Farnborough Airfield were extended.  Councillors had previously agreed to support Parham Parish Council if they objected to the proposal.  Members agreed that they would not wish to see the Airfield close; gliders attracted visitors to the area and enhanced residents’ enjoyment of the South Downs.  
Councillors asked the Clerk to respond and state that Washington Parish Council were of the opinion that it was vital that the ability of Parham Airfield and the South Downs Gliding Club to function should be factored into the decision making process regarding the proposal.  Members were of the opinion that the Airfield is a local asset to the community and the South Downs National Park.


Second Runway for Gatwick – public consultation survey circulated to Planning Committee members.

Councillors discussed the survey, but agreed they could not make an informed response.  Development could not be vetoed and residents of planned housing would need employment.  Members agreed to ask a representative from the Gatwick Area Conservation Campaign to attend the next meeting on 12th May to provide further information on the impact upon the local area.

The meeting was reconvened

5. Enforcement issues update
EN/13/0544 – Fence and gate on Rock Lane –will be dealt with by WSCC Legal Department.  

EN/14/0151 – Weaversden, Hampers Lane – conversion of garage into living accommodation. HDC confirmed that no breach of planning had taken place, but would be grateful if further concerns were reported.

EN/14/0069 - Unauthorised V-configuration sign/triple-sided sign - John Ireland Way, Washington – sign removed – HDC will not pursue prosecution, case closed.

EN/14/0201 – Barratt’s Site - A compliance file has been set up by HDC regarding Flags and Poles, since application DC/14/0312 for 11 Flag Poles has been WITHDRAWN, but the flags remain in place.

6. To receive planning department decisions
DC/13/2342 - Rock Lodge, The Hollow - Retrospective replacement of existing timber windows with similar timber windows – PERMITTED

DC/14/0276 - Oaklands Rock Road - Proposed front porch – PERMITTED


7. Appeals
There were none.

8. Transport issues
A283 Crossing – Ross Shepherd (WSCC) has provided VAS costings for Councillors consideration:

Powered VAS – approximately £20 - £30K.  Estimated life expectancy is 6 years, with a cost of £5K per sign for renewal.  

Solar powered VAS – approximately £13 - £16K.  Clerk will ask if the solar powered VAS has ongoing costs.
Kia Garage, Destination Triumph and Barratt’s Homes could be invited to support the project.  The Clerk will inform Cali Sparkes and Cllr Circus that Councillors are prepared to make a substantial contribution subject to further discussions and would like to see the project moving forward.

A24 Bus Crossing Gap – The Clerk and Councillors are monitoring the illegal use of the Bus Crossing Gap.  The Clerk will again request from Cali Sparkes, a record of discussions between WSCC and Cllr Wilkinson regarding a feasibility study of options for the Bus Crossing Gap.  

Speed Limit Reduction – to be progressed by CLC with support of Cllr Circus and input from Councillors.

Tree at Newhouse / Rock Road junction – will be felled when WSCC has cleared a backlog of work.  The Clerk will chase.

The Highways Magazine – Reports a £30M investment to improve the roads in West Sussex.   The Clerk will follow up on potholes that are already on the WSCC list.
9. Neighbourhood Plan
The Steering Group met on 15th April.  A total of 584 surveys has been completed and returned – 14.5%.  Some residents had not completed forms since they felt their views would not be considered by HDC.  The deadline for completing the online questionnaire was extended until the paper survey analysis is completed.  
An Economy & Business Focus Group meeting had taken place.  Steering Group members agreed that E&B should undertake a survey to all businesses in the parish to establish what they felt was needed in order to grow the local economy.  Other Focus Groups will meet when survey results are known.  Focus Group Leaders will write 75 words for inclusion in the State of the Parish Report.  The date for the Planning Policy Workshop has been set for 9th July, 6 – 9.00pm.  The Clerks will invite National Stakeholders and Statutory Consultees.  HDC and SDNPA have been asked if a Sustainable Environmental Assessment (SEA) and Habitat Regulation Assessment (HRA) will be required as part of the NP process.  Date of the next meeting – 20th May 2014.

10. Any other Planning and Transport issues

s106 Projects –DC/14/0317 – The Clerk reported that she had submitted detailed bids requesting financial support for Adult Gym equipment and replacement Children’s Play Area equipment.  

Rock Mill – Mr Rick Goring had offered to meet with Cllr Britt and Julie Wilkinson (WSCC Minerals and Waste Officer) to discuss future proposals.  Cllr Britt will report back to Councillors.

Bus Shelter on A283 – Nick Keeley, Barratt’s Assistant Planning Manager, is of the opinion that the bus shelter could be stored if in reasonable condition following salvage.

Junction of The Pike / London Road – at the Annual Parish Meeting a member of the public expressed concern that cars fail to slow down at the junction.  Councillors agreed to discuss the problem in relation to a wider traffic management plan that would include the Speed Limit Reduction.  The item will be added to the next Planning & Transport agenda.

DC/10/1457 - Discharge of Conditions – John Ireland Way – Hazel Corke confirmed that the lighting scheme for the A283 and internal estate roads had not yet been approved.  Cllr Heeley expressed concern that the lighting would only be controlled between the hours of 1 – 5.00am.  A planting scheme for the boundary along Hampers Lane and the Country Park Management Scheme has yet to be approved.  

Wiston Estate field drainage – Councillors had been contacted by the Wiston Estate regarding drainage options for a field within the parish.  Councillors agreed that it was not an issue that they could resolve and agreed to direct the Wiston Estate to the Environment Agency and WSCC Highways.  Operation Watershed may be able to offer financial support.  Washington Parish Council will offer support where possible.
The meeting closed at 20.40pm

Signed: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . Date: 19th May 2014
Chairman
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